
 
 

MUNICIPAL SERVICES COMMITTEE 
MARCH 13, 2024 

7:00 P.M. 
 
 
Present: R. Baez, P. Del-Debbio, M. Bufano, J. Mondello, J. Connolly, M. Ali, C. Brockington, 

M. Caruso, J. Grell, N. Rosario 
 
Absent: J. Connolly, C. Brockington  
 
Guests: K. Daloia, J. Flynn, S. Ortiz, R. Ashe 
 
The meeting commenced at 7 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. The committee passed unanimously 
the following street activity permit: 

  
Event:   764474, Castle Hill Festival 
Date:    Saturday, June 11, 2024 
Time:    10:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. 
  Setup:   8:00 – 10:00 a.m.  
  Breakdown:   6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 
Location:   Castle Hill Avenue b/t Westchester and Starling Avenues 
Contact:   Sasha Ortiz; Robert Ashe 

 
Borough Commissioner Perez introduced himself and introduced department staff, Jesus Soto. 
Commissioner López spoke of how the Committee should file concerns and complaints which could be 
through its website. Commissioner Perez took questions and comments from committee members on 
area concerns.  

 
Jonathan Flynn presented on the Westchester Yard Flood Mitigation Project. The rail yard is located 
along Waters Place between Eastchester Road and Westchester Avenue. There will be new flood walls, 
flood gates, security fencing and security gates. The project will take roughly 4 years. The Waters Place 
side will have the flood wall.  

 
P. Del-Debbio reporter on the Bronx SWAB. Composting is no longer funded. The rollout is open-
ended. In December 2023, DSNY will take over compost from schools. The SWAB met in January 
2024. It is reviewing the organization itself and its responsibilities.  

 
N. Rosario nominated and M. Caruso seconded the nominations of R. Baez as Chairperson and Joseph 
Mondello as Co-Chairperson. The vote was unanimously approved.  
 
 


